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Coming Soon 
EHGTHS Canteen CLOSED   11 – 15 December 

P&C Canteen OPEN DAY   13 December 

Year 6 Farewell    13 December 

Year 6 Luna Park Excursion  14 December 

100% Attendance Assembly  15 December 

Last Day of Term 4    15 December 

Staff Development Day 2018  29 January 2018 

Kindergarten First Day 2018  30 January 2018 

  Yr 1-6 First Day 2018   31 January 2018 

   

 

Good afternoon students, parents, carers, 

family and friends. 

 

I am fortunate to work alongside such a 

dedicated staff. This year we have seen the 

establishment of the construction club, the eco 

club, and chillax groups during lunchtimes for 

students to be a part of. We have inspired and 

developed coding in our stage 3 students and 

have every student engaging with making, 

reading and appreciating music with our new 

Jellybeans music program. 

 

We have seen the continuation of multi-sport 

and dance across the school with a strong 

focus on literacy development.  

 

Our teachers have engaged with visible 

learning through their professional learning 

focus as well as continued their learning in 

speaking and listening and we have also 

started our writing journey with Joanne 

Dooner. We have implemented SPRINTS 

from our work with Simon Breakspear, to 

assist students who require a more targeted 

approach. Our teachers have also worked 

hard at developing our positive behaviour for 

learning system (PBL) that we look forward to 

launching next year.  

Within our school community, we have seen 

successful communication via our new 

skoolbag application. Being able to share 

timely information, special moments and 

reminders has been very useful to both us as 

a school and in keeping you updated. We 

have established Care Monkey to assist us as 

a community in updating family information, 

personalised medical plans and we look 

forward to using it to send permission notes 

and notifications next year.  

Via the school community in motion project 

(SCIM), we have participated as a community 

in yoga, a basketball workshop, a community 

breakfast, a reading workshop, adult learning 

through BCA and personal training. We look 

forward to sharing many more community 

experiences with you next year.  

 

I'd like to acknowledge the time, effort & 
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dedication of our hard working P&C- with 

special mention to Kathryn McGrath and Kate 

Johnston. The speech therapy grant you 

gained again this year was used to develop 

articulation, receptive and expressive 

language in our students. Thank you for your 

support. It is wonderful to share in the 

enjoyment our students get out of the events 

our P&C run for them throughout the year. On 

behalf of our school community, we thank you.  

A special thank you to Mrs Ola El-Zahab 

(Alameddine family) for the very generous 

donation of the year 6 graduation gowns this 

year. You made the year 6 graduation 

ceremony very special for the students on 

presentation day. Thank you very much. 

 

To our teachers, I thank you for the inspiring 

lessons, the motivating activities and the 

encouragement you give students to continue 

to be the best students they can be. I thank 

you for ensuring that every student in your 

class is catered for and feels heard, respected 

and valued.  

A special mention to Leona Marlow, our 

school counsellor, who has worked tirelessly 

to support our students and families. She 

manages to fit a weeks’ worth of work into a 

two and a half day fortnight. I thank you for 

your knowledge and experience and for 

making a significant difference in the lives of 

many of our students.  

 

Our school leadership team, Gina Longo, 

Francine Frouxiou, Kate Findlay, Jenny 

Lonergan and Brooke Beynon, I thank you for 

the support you give to our teachers, students 

and community. It is a privilege to work with 

each of you. Your individual strengths, talents 

and passion for education make an invaluable 

contribution to our community. We wish Mrs 

Lonergan and Mrs Borkowski an amazing 

year ahead as they take leave from our school 

in 2018. I look forward to their return in 2019.  

 

Our office staff and school learning support 

officers are the engine room of our school. 

Thank you for your flexibility, organisation and 

willingness to assist wherever you can. We 

wish Mrs Heywood all the best as she moves 

on to work at Chullora Public School from 

2018. Mrs Podbury will return to us in her 

school learning support officer role, in term 2 

next year. 

 

Congratulations to our students, who have 

met their learning goals, achieved their 

individual learning targets and have worked 

hard on being active citizens of our school. 

We look forward to another year of great 

learning and creating lifelong experiences in 

2018. 

 

I wish you all a well-deserved, safe & happy 

holiday and look forward to sharing in another 

amazing year at East Hills Public School in 

2018. 

Season’s greetings, and wishes for a very 

Merry Christmas. 

Kindest Regards, 

Donna Casey 

Principal 

MINI FETE 

Thank you to everyone who participated in our 

2017 Mini Fete. We had such an amazing 

range of stalls organised by the students from 

Ningaloo, Gallipoli and Kokoda with many 

prizes won by lucky students. Our rides were 

also very popular, with many wet and happy 

students (and teachers) at the conclusion of 

the slip and slide. Our Stage 3 students 

appreciate the contributions of the school 

community towards their fundraising.  

Thank you to all the staff at EHPS for making 

the day run so smoothly, ensuring that all 

students were having a great time and helping 

in any way they could from cooking the BBQ, 

to putting their head in to get sponged and 

making spider drinks.  
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Another thank you to our volunteer SLSO's 

from the BCA National program organised 

through our SCIM project, for attending and 

working with our students on the day. We 

appreciate the time and effort you have given 

to our school community 

 
 
 

 

                     
 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 
WINNERS ARE GRINNERS: 

 

Lolly guessing competition  

Jar A:  Jayden Hang in Gallipoli  

Jar B: Timothy Tea from EHBHS 

Jar C: Ella Bargache in Pisa 

 

Nerd gun challenge:   

Major prize winner was Jarryd Belbin from 

Grand Bazaar 
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P&C NEWS 

 
Thank you to everyone who joined us last 

Thursday evening for our Annual Carols on 

the Green celebration, we hope you all 

enjoyed your night. It was great to see so 

many people from our school community in 

attendance and the kids enjoying themselves.  

Thank you to all the staff for your support and 

the teachers for your commitment in preparing 

the class Christmas songs – once again they 

were amazing. Well done kids. 

Thankyou to the volunteers who helped during 

the day and the evening – without your help 

events such as this are not possible. 

Congratulations to the winners of our Raffle 

and Lucky Number competitions. 

We would like to take this opportunity to also 

thank East Hills Mens Shed for kindly 

donating their time to build our Santa Chair, 

particular thanks to Stephen Park. 

The P&C also thank our community for your 

continued support this year in all our fund-

raising events, together we have raised over 

$5000. 

We currently have $15,000 in our account 

ready to spend on resources to support our 

school. We look forward to discussions early 

next year on project ideas and spending this 

money to benefit the school and our children. 

We wish you all a safe an enjoyable holiday 

season and see you all again in 2018. 

Thankyou 

P&C Committee 

Important Dates 

 P&C AGM 2018 & General Meeting –  

 Monday 12th February 2018, 5:30pm 

 

  

 

WHOLE SCHOOL ASSEMBLY 

 

All parents and carers are invited to attend 

our last assembly for the year where 100% 

attendance awards will be handed out.  

Please join us at 2:30pm on Friday 15 

December.   

 

 

 

The following children will receive a 

Principal Award at this Friday’s 

assembly: 

 

Andy Dang 
Izabella Ross 
 

 

The following children will receive a 

Dollarmite Redemption Gift: 

 

Lauren Earl 
Ewan Johnston 
Emily Ross 
Izabella Ross 
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